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STRATHMORE AND DISTRICT RIDING CLUB

Minutes of The Annual General Meeting Held on Monday the 19th October 2015 Padanaram Hall, Padanaram, Forfar at 7.30pm

In Attendance:
 Suzanne Cargill (in the Chair), Claire Shepherd, Jean Paterson, Donna Webster Liz Murray, Ali Lothian, Jude Taylor, Ruth McLean, Jo Graham, Sheena Warburton, Morvern Lawson, Hilary Mackie, Kate Clark, Linda Johnson, Adrienne Milne, Maree Esplin, Morag Russell, Susan Don, Gill Wilson, Elvi Guild, Lauren Webster, Gillian Fotheringham, Anne Shaw,  Susan Thow, Loraine Young, Sheena Melvin, Jacqui Nicol, Laura Deacon, Debbie Ritchie, Holly Robertson, Linda Burns, Coreen Hill, Dale Warburton, Meghann Thow, Catriona Rowan, Erica Double, Ingrid Dyker, Susan Geddes, Marie McDonald, Kayleigh Esplin, Erica double, Nikki Saunderson, Kayleigh Moran, Jenni Eno, Christine Jardine, Christopher Evans, Gwen Fenton, Audrey DeSouza, Kirsten McGregor, Megan Knox, Shonagh Lawson, Cameron Millar and George Whitton. 
Item 1

Apologies
Apologies were received from Marjorie Grant, Lynne Sawers, Louise Todd, Zoe Guild, Julie Dyker, Scott Campbell, Mandy Hodnett, Hamish Cameron, Julie Speirs, Rebecca Chalmers, Georgina Chalmers-Gray, Gill Nelson, Jacqui Murdoch, Gillian Rosen and Ashley Wilkie.
Item 2

Minutes of Annual General Meeting 19th October 2015
Liz Murray proposed and Loraine Young seconded.

Item 3

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
Item 4

Chairman’s Report
Good evening and its great to see such a good turnout. As many a chairman before me, I would like to start my report by thanking my committee for all their hard work over the last year.  We have organised the usual insane number of instruction sessions as well as summer and winter leagues, working hunter competition, Summer Show and another successful camp. So please join me in showing them your appreciation.

The Winter Leagues, both showjumping and dressage, were very well supported. The prize giving for these leagues took place at our Annual Quiz Night in April. We had a new quiz master this year or should I say Quiz Mistress, Gill who did a great job. But even her bonus questions about herself could stop the unstoppable    team Meat & Two Veg                 winning the fantastic golden horseshoe trophy again! Maybe you’ll fox them next year Gill!

We conducted a survey at the start of the year to find out what members thought about the instruction we provide. The overall result was very positive, some concerns we could address straight away like making sure we tell you the level of qualification that the instructors that we use have. This is included on all booking slips. Others we are trying to address and will continue to do so, such as different venues, wider range of instructors and organising more demo and non-mounted activities.

This year we re-introduced XC instruction, one day at Auchlishie with Diana Zajda and one at Kinnaird with Julia Craig. We also used a variety of new instructors over the summer including Anne Johntson, Joanne Wilkie, David Harland and David Gatherer. These were in addition to our regulars Shelagh, Shonagh, Loraine and Hamish. We also had the ever popular Trish Harvey up for a spring clinic and she will be back at the end of October for another clinic. You may still be in time to get your slot but you’d better be quick!

The main Summer Leagues have proved very popular.  Thanks to Claire and Jo for organising the Dressage leagues and to Jean for organising the Showjumping.  The Nursery Novice League wasn’t as popular this summer and for the last event we moved to the same night as the main league. If there is demand next summer we will keep it on a separate night so if you are planning on having a go then please let us know.

All of the summer instruction, dressage and SJ leagues were held at the club’s field, the going at the field has been the best its ever been. The committee or should I say Linda Johnstone’s Dad aka Super Don should be commended for his efforts cutting the grass regularly over the season. This combined with work we’ve had done at the field in the past has resulted in excellent going which has been commented on by visiting dressage judges and instructors. Members are reminded that over the summer months that can use the field and equipment free of charge – all we ask is that you let Ali Lothian know when you want to go, you don’t go up there alone and that you leave the field as you find it. Details of field use are on the website if you every need to check how to use it.

This year the qualifiers took place at Brechin Showground and SDRC members, as always, did the Club proud. Unfortunately, the weather was particularly awful and this affected numbers particularly for the SJ day on the Sunday. We had entered 14 team and 8 individuals! Team results were excellent – Our prelim Dressage teams were 1st and 6th, Open dressage teams were 1st and 3rd, Riding test team was 2nd and our Intermediate SJ team was 1st. Well done to everyone who took part, and a big thanks to the members who volunteered to help Findon RC run the weekend.

The year saw the return of a Scottish Riding Club Championship, which used to be know as the Calley Champs. The club had an excellent record of winning the overall club trophy at the old event, in fact was the last club to win the title in 2005. I was very proud to accept the new trophy at this years Scottish Riding Club Championship on behalf of the club as Overall Senior Club Champions. 

We did field a huge amount of members for this event, most people competing in multiple classes/disciplines - names in no particular order .

Liz Murray, Kirsten McGregor, Susan Dyker, Donna Webster, Lynn Clark, Laura Collins, Suzanne Cargill, Joanne Graham, Lynne Sawers, Kirstie Williams, Louise McIntosh, Louise Tanner, Jane Gilchrist, Shelagh Steven, Georgina Chalmers-Gray, Rebecca Chalmers, Lois Brunton, Sam Smith, Julie Dyker, Leigh Keith, Sheena Warburton, Kayleigh Esplin, Ali Lothian, Kate Clark, Gillian Nelson, Erica Double, Zoe Guild, Catriona McLean, Jane Reid.

Team Results from the Weekend.

Open Team Dressage 1st - Louise Tanner, Laura Collins (Fly), Jane Gilchrist, Shelagh Steven

RT Team 4th - Gill Wilson, Liz Murray, Laura Colllins (Hadise), Kirsten McGregor.

80cm SJ Team 3rd - Leigh Keith, Sheena Warburton, Lynn Clark, Kayleigh Esplin

90cm SJ Team A 2nd - Donna Webster, Ali Lothian, Kate Clark, Gillian Nelson

90cm SJ Team B  3rd - Georgina Chalmers-Gray, Erica Double, Sam Smith

100cm SJ team 1st - Laura Collins/Fly, Louise Tanner, Zoe Guild, Catriona Mclean.

Style Jumping team 1st - Lynn Clark, Laura Collins, Suzanne Cargill, Leigh Keith.

Horse Trials

HT 100 team 2nd - Zoe Guild, Holly Robertson, Catriona McLean, Laura Collins/Fly

HT 90 Team 1st - Louise Tanner, Gillian Nelson, Jane Reid , Erica Double.

A massive thanks to Claire who was an amazing Chef d’equipe for this weekend and at Areas. Thankfully it seems a job she loves and we are very grateful to her and her contribution to two successful weekends. I was delighted to see so many new members taking part and I would encourage any member to put their name forward and have a go next year.

Camp was held at brechin again this year and saw 49 members enjoy a weekend of horse and non-horse related frolics!!! Need I say more. Huge thanks to Ali for all her efforts, Lauren for doing the groups even when she wasn’t there and Audrey for the party games !

Our Spring Showjumping Show once again had disappointing entries so we decided to cancel the Autumn date and have a fun day but unfortunately that fell foul to lack of interest probably as there is so many things on locally.  

Our Summer Show was given a re-vamp called the Strathmore Show and including increased sponsorship and prize money. It proved a great success and thanks to all the sponsors for their support. A huge thanks to the Summer Show Sub-Committee especially to Kate for the essential Spreadsheet and Claire for being the Secretary on the day – never an easy task! This show had become bi-annual as BHS Tayside used to organise their own bi-annual show so we used to take the date in turns but the BHS haven’t got plans for their show so we are planning to going back to an annual show so there will be one next year. So all you trophy winners you’re only getting them for one year and not two!

The Dressage Championships were held at the Club Field on 16th September and were great fun.  The horses all behaved and the riders weren’t too bad either!!  We’ll present the trophies later this evening.

We ran both Style Jumping and Working Hunter qualifiers for Blair Caslte this year, and I am very proud to report that our own Anne Shaw went on to become the BHS Style Jumping Champion. Several members also competed at Blair in both the Style Jumping, Working Hunter and other classes and were cheered by fellow members in the time honoured way.

Speaking of Blair we have already run a qualifier for 2016 when Our Working Hunter was held in September.  There was a fair turnout on a beautiful day, thanks to Donna for building a very interesting course using our xc portables, newly acquired water and Linda’s bushes. Thanks to Joanne Wilkie for judging.

That just about brings us right up to date, we have started our winter instruction and the first winter dressage league is next weekend. Entries close on Wednesday but why not take your chance and give to Jo or myself tonight.

We are holding a Dinner Dance on 14th November at the letham hotel, tickets for this can be purchased tonight too. We haven’t sold many yet and need to get an idea of number asap so we know its worth going ahead so either buy them tonight or please speak to Gill and let her know if you intend coming.

Item 5

Treasurer’s Report 
Jean presented a report on the club’s accounts which had been handed out. Jean explained that there had been a loss of £700 but that £2,500 of equipment had been purchased. Donna Webster proposed and Dale Warburton seconded. The accounts were duly approved.
Item 6

Election of Office Bearers
The following were ELECTED.

CHAIRPERSON

Suzanne Cargill

Proposer: 
Joanne Graham







Seconder:
Claire Shepherd  
VICE CHAIRPERSON

Linda Johnson
 
Proposer:
Kate Clark  







Seconder:
Donna Webster
TREASURER


Jean Paterson

Proposer:
Suzanne Cargill  







Seconder:
Loraine Young
SECRETARY


Donna Webster

Proposer:
Jean Paterson   







Seconder:
Ali Lothian
Item 7

Election of Committee
Claire Shepherd, Derek Miller, Louise Todd and Philly Merry stood down from the committee. 
The following were elected:

Liz Murray  

Proposer: 
Linda Johnson



Seconder:
Susan Don
Chris Evans

Proposer:
Audrey DeSouza



Seconder:
Debbie Ritchie
Susan Thow

Proposer:
Donna Webster




Seconder:
Gill Wilson

George Whitton

Proposer:
Donna Webster




Seconder:
Ali Lothian

There were no other nominations so both of the above nominations were duly elected to the committee. Suzanne thanked Claire, Derek, Louise and Philly for their hard work while on the committee.
Item 8 

AOCB
A member asked if it was possible to get advance notice of the date of next Camp. The Committee replied that no decision had been made on this yet but that Lindores was currently being investigated as a possible venue and that the plan would be to run two smaller camps , one in Spring and one in Summer.
Item 9
Presentation of Overall Points Trophy and Rosettes and Summer Dressage and Showjumping League Rosettes

OVERALL POINTS WINNERS FOR 2014-15
1st Donna Webster & Phoenix
2nd Laura Collins & Fly
3rd Laura Collins & Hadise
4th Loretta Cruickshank & Indy
5th Anne Shaw & Bella
6th Eve Beveridge & Seville
7th Gilly Fotheringham & Quinn
8th Kayleigh Esplin & Sasha
9th Gilly Fotheringham & Dixie
10th Sally Kidd & Darcy
 

Winner of the Craigbank Cup for Best Veteran Horse 2013/14 
(presented by Julie Spiers and Mandy Hodnett in Memory of Poppy) – Susan Thow’s Rowan
 

Winner of The Webster Trophy
 in Memory of Mungie & Bumptious and also the Training Bursary Awarded by John Gray for the Most Improved Horse/Rider Combination 2013/2014 as voted for by the Instructors – Adrienne Milne & Preston
 

Winner of The Ed Jarrett Trophy (presented by Mary Forsyth) for the Best Veteran Rider 2014/2015 
Donna Webster

DRESSAGE CHAMPIONSHIP TROPHY WINNERS

(Presented by the Shepherd Family in memory of Gordie of Melfort)
GORDIE OF MELFORT TROPHY - Loretta Cruickshank’s Indy
SHEPHERD TROPHY – Gillian Fotheringham 
The meeting then closed at 9.30pm
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